
Minutes of the Regular Town Board Meeting taking place at the Taylor Town Hall on: 

August 16, 2022 at 7 p.m. 
  

Present: 
Supervisor:     Riley Closson 
Councilmen:                                                 Harold R. Eltz (Russell) 
                                                                     Joey Pudney 

Theodore Law Jr. (TJ) 
Matthew Allen (Matt) 

Clerk/Tax Collector:                                     Jaymie Closson 
Highway Superintendent:                            Jeffrey Smith (Jeff) 
Historian/Deputy Clerk/Planning Bd. Sec.: Sharon Eltz 
Absent:     
Accountant:                                                  Deborah Hubbard (Debbie) 
Planning Board Chair:                                  Barbara Allen 
Justice:     Rollan Elwood 
Building/Code Enforcement:                       Derek Raimo 
Others Present:        
      Lauri Smith 

 
Riley called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
  
The councilmen were given the chance to read and review July 2022 meeting minutes and also time to review 
and sign general and highway fund vouchers.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 None 
 
VOUCHER DISCUSSION: 

 None 
  
PREVIOUS MONTH'S MINUTES DISCUSSION: 

 None 
 
MOTION to approve the July 2022 meeting minutes as submitted by the Town Clerk was made by TJ Law and 
seconded by Russell Eltz. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
 
ACCOUNTANTS REPORT DISCUSSION: 

 None 
 

MOTION to approve the Accountants Report as submitted by the Accountant was made by TJ Law and 
seconded by Matt Allen. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
 
MOTION to approve the August 2022 Highway fund vouchers in the amount of $39,348.19 was made by TJ 
Law and seconded by Joey Pudney. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
  
MOTION to approve the August 2022 General fund vouchers in the amount of $5,776.85 was made by Matt 
Allen and seconded by TJ Law. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
 
Total Disbursement: $45,125.04 
 



 
DISCUSSION:  

 Fuel discussion for Winter 

 Budget – Public Hearing in November 

 Boiler inspection on Friday, September 2, 2022 

 Jaymie to put notice in the paper for Highway employee 

 Need to look into NYS retirement 
 
PLANNING BOARD: Presented by Sharon Eltz 

 None 
 
BUILDING/CODE ENFORCEMENT: Derek Raimo (absent) 

 Report submitted. 
 
HIGHWAY: Present by Jeff Smith 

 Submitted his letter of resignation effective September 1, 2022. 

 Working on Pudney Rd. 

 Working on Doran Hill Rd. 

 Carl Hoellerer has started and will stay, has shown interest in running for the position. 

 Discussion on others that could help or be good for the position. 

 Potter Hill bridge – waiting on a report from the county. Had a meeting with FEMA and County. 
 
ANIMAL:  

 None 
 

CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR Presented by Jaymie Closson 
 $40 Marriage License – Hoellerer; $17.50 to town, $22.50 to NYS 

 $25 building permit – Faucher 

 $12 DEC - $0.66 to town, $11.34 to NYS 

 $10 NYS dog licenses, $46 to town 
 
MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:39 p.m. was made by TJ Law and seconded by Russell Eltz. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
  
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jaymie Closson  
Clerk 
 


